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A-ZONE DRILLING DELAYED BY WEATHER 

 

 Heavy, unseasonal rains have delayed development drilling at A-Zone 

 Delays expected to be around three weeks, subject to weather 

 Results expected during the course of first Quarter 2017 to feed into 

development studies 

 Minjar Gold Pty Ltd is sole funding drilling and development studies 

 

Kalamazoo Resources Limited (ASX: KZR) (“Kalamazoo”) has commenced the planned 

drilling program at the A-Zone Gold project (“A-Zone”) at its Snake Well Gold Project in 

the Murchison, WA. This drilling is part of an overall works program, to complete 

development studies at A-Zone (see ASX announcement dated 3 February, 2017).  

 

Unseasonal, heavy rain has delayed the drilling program (Figures 1, 3 & 4) because of 

access issues (Figure 2).  Prior to this, drilling progress was very good with all 5 diamond 

holes completed for 228 metres (100%) and 1,020 metres of 2,700 metres of RC drilling 

completed (38%). 

 

Importantly for Kalamazoo’s shareholders, the entire development program is funded by 

Minjar Gold Pty Ltd under the terms of an Ore Purchase and Sale Agreement, (see 

ASX announcement dated 31 January, 2017). 

 

The RC drilling has the dual objectives of infilling coverage within the historically defined 

gold deposit and confirming previously identified mineralisation widths and grades. 

Diamond drilling will supply new material for geological, geotechnical and metallurgical 

assessment.  

 

Results to date, based on geological logging and visual review, indicate that the A-Zone 

mineralisation has been successfully intersected where expected and is visually 

discernable in the oxide zone. 

 

Drilling is expected to re-commence within the next two weeks, depending on weather but 



 
 

has resulted in a delay in the drilling schedule of about three weeks. Assay results are now 

expected around mid to late March, 2017. 

 

The Board of Kalamazoo look forward to the recommencement of drilling at A-Zone and 

will keep shareholders updated in relation to the ongoing activities at Snake Well. 

 

 
 

Figure 1.  DDH1 contract diamond rig drilling MJAZDD001 at A-Zone 
 
 

 
 
 

Figure 2.  Access track to A-Zone flooded 
 



 
 

 

Figure 3.  RC drill rig at A-Zone, operated by West Drill Pty Ltd 

 

 
 
Figure 4.  Diamond Core MJAZDD005 for Geology, Geotechnical & Metallurgical assessment, A-Zone 
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